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BURNGREAVE NEW DEAL FOR COMMUNITIES PARTNERSHIP BOARD 
MINUTES OF BOARD MEETING 26th November 2008
Board Members Present:
Chris Sissons (CS) (Chair), Jane Brown (JB), Beryl Peck (BP), John Vincent (JV), Jean Wildgoose (JW), Amanda Wells (AW), Andy Barrs (AB), Dorrett Buckley-Greaves (DBG), Mohammed Ismail (MIs),  Mohammed Younis (MY), Cath Roff (CR), John Errington (JE), Kelvin Pine (KP) Ann Jackson (AJ).
For details of those in Attendance and Observers, please see attached Appendix A.
	Agenda Item no.: 1. Apologies and Welcome

	Discussion: CS gave the  introduction, stating that he was Chair this evening as Ronne Lewin was in hospital and Mr Iqbal, as Vice Chair was away. He welcomed KP to the Board as a new member. Apologies received from Ronnie Lewin, Muhammed Iqbal,Talib Hussain, Paul Scriven.


	Agenda Item no.: 2. Declaration of Interest

	Discussion: Two declarations were noted: Kelvin Pine on Item 6 Approval of Variations for Deliver it Green and Amanda Wells Item 6 Partnership Board Variation. CS stated that all Board members had a Declaration of Interest in that item.


	Agenda Item no.: 3.  Introduction: Why We’re on the Board by Partnership Board members.

	Discussion: All Board members were invited to briefly explain why they were on the Partnership Board.
CS thought he was ‘poacher turned gamekeeper’ and was a sceptic, concerned about poor relationships between organisations but joined to further and improve community involvement . It was a key time to prepare for the future.
JE was co-ordinating educational partnerships in schools with Sheffield and Tanzania. He felt that nothing was visibly changing and was ‘Mr Angry’, but after being elected onto Board, he had tempered his views now he had an insight into how organisations function.
JV said he was brought on to represent the vol/com/faith sector. He wanted community groups in the area to be taken more seriously and was not sure if he had succeeded in pursuing particular issues.

AJ is from Job Centre Plus as a Statutory Representative. The ambitions of BNDfC in employment opportunities and building success were hers too.

MY was excited to have the opportunity to improve people’s living standards in  Burngreave. He is not sure if he has done that, but wants to see it through until the end.

JB is a Statutory Representative and as a Director of Sheffield First  Partnership is making sure there is a connection to the city-wide agenda. She believes in community-led regeneration, finding solutions and wants to emphasise the importance of a lasting legacy and sustainability. 

AW is a Business Forum Representative, likes the friendliness of the area. In 2003 she gave up teaching to set up her own business in Burngreave but found some people disapproving because of the area. Wants to ensure residents do not face discrimination and castigation.
DBG: Likes to think she is a role model for young people out there. She has been in Burngreave for 51 years. She likes to see what’s going on and to keep an eye on it. BNDfC is the best organisation she has ever belonged to, and she has been on a few.
KP said he wanted to make Burngreave a happy place and to look after friends and neighbours.

BP was on the Board as she was interested in families and families with small children. She was very proud of Health Matters being up and running and of the improved resources for children.

JW came onto the Board as BCAF representative to repair the rift after BCAT ended. She believes in community consultation and is working with both BCAF and BNDfC towards strengthening this.

AB is the Police Commander for Sheffield North and is also a local lad from Wincobank. He was determined to attend the Board as previous attendance by the Police had not been too good. Likes to think he has given plenty of commitment to the area which has greatly improved because of the significant achievements of both Police and BNDfC. He wants to see BNDfC through to the end, having invested time and because of the terrific achievements of Burngreave.

MI is also a Statutory Representative for the Sheffield PCT, and is on the Board by choice. He thinks initiatives such as this are crucial. They give opportunities to people. The PCT cannot do everything on its own from a health perspective and need organisations such as this which assists in the PCT achieving its strategic objectives.

CR is a Statutory Representative from Sheffield City Council in charge of Neighbourhoods and Community Care. Responsible for some of key services that impact on Burngreave. Has respect and admiration for people who give up their time for community endeavours and thinks the passion for Burngreave is catching. 


	Actions Required: None


The Chair thanked everyone for their contributions.

The Finance Manager and Monitoring Team were thanked for their efforts in getting the SOGU (Statement of Grant Usage) in on time for the first time in five years. Deborah Willoughby and Yvonne Witter were presented with a gift in appreciation of their hard work.

	Agenda Item no.: 4. Minutes and Matters Arising


	Actions Required: Minutes to be approved.


	Seconded by BP
	Yes

	Recorded Vote
	Unanimous

	Matters Arising Action Points: 
Item 3: The Accountable Body Management Agreement meeting 5th December.- revised document presented and back to PB for signing.
Item 3: The Executive Sub Group discussed  the Board having its own finance sub-committee but it was decided this function would stay with the Executive Sub group.

Item 5: Executive Manager is arranging for the Board to have further communication with Sorby House:  done at Asset Management Group.
Item 7:The feedback to projects from the September Awayday has been done and is complete.
Item 10: The Executive Manager is  investigating other sources of funding for support for community organisations. AA is looking at a proposal to ring-fence some Small Grants funding.

Item 11: AA to seek wider participation within the Succession Group – now  has membership of  BCAF and Area Panel. 

Item 12: Add  Commissioning framework  to agenda -  now on Board Focus 15th January agenda item and January Partnership Board agenda.

	Any other Matters Arising: AW would like all to sign the signing-in sheet .

	Action: Noted


	Agenda Item no.: 5. A Six-monthly Report Progress on Streetworx and Youth Work in the Area by John Evans, Chief Executive  Sheffield Futures


	Presentation: 

JE: The structure of the youth work being done in Burngreave has been brought together with a team leader to co-ordinate and bring Streetworx into the mix. 

The Gang project has had sessions with schools about the risks associated with gangs and to spot those who will not respond to educative intervention. These young people are referred to the Gangs team for specialised work to help into employment.  Streetworx also provided open access activities and the summer holidays programme.. There has been success with development of the partnership network, bringing together various voluntary and community organisations. Providers for services for young people are listed on The Messenger website. Schools in the area have joined the network . In May 2010 the finance ceases, but there are other bids in preparation with local organisations. 
There followed a discussion with the Board and members of Streetworx about working with the police and NAG, and working with other organisations. AJ offered her help and support at Jobcentreplus. Jon Cowley (BNDfC) said he was inspired by Streetworx ability to find and appoint talented youth workers who were important to the future of Burngreave. 
CS thanked John Evans and the Streetworx team for their presentation.


	Agenda Item no.: 6. Approval of Variations

	Actions Required:
AA said there were two variations being put to Board. The first one, Partnership Board Support  was to reduce NDC contribution and include the following:
· Eligibility care costs

· Loss of earning allowance for Community Partnership Board members

· Election costs for remainder of the BNDfC programme



	Recommendations: 

That the Board:
4.1 Note the contents of the report 
4.2 Approve the Partnership Board Support variation to revised value of £396,300

	Accepted Recommendation: To approve
Seconded: AW

	Recorded Vote
	Supported unanimously


	Actions Required: Approval of increase in funding.
AA said that the funding for the Abbeyfield Park Festival in 2007 and 2008 was not included in the original proposal. The majority of the increase is funding for the festival which has already been provided, the festivals delivered and the money spent. It is retrospective and does not affect the current financial programme position as it was factored into calculations.. 

AW asked it be noted that it is not good practice to be bringing items retrospectively when other projects funding was being cut. AA agreed it was regrettable and the team will work hard to make sure it doesn’t happen again.

	Recommendations: 

That the Board:
3.1 Note the contents of the report

3.2 Approve the Deliver it Green variation to £516,279



	Accepted Recommendation: To approve

Seconded: AW

	Recorded Vote
	13 supported

1 abstension


	Agenda Item no.: 7 Programme Guidance Note 43

	Discussion: AA said it was to advise Board on the contents and implications of the newly issued NDC Programme Guidance note no.43. It is not conclusive; there could be more financial intervention and reduction in freedoms and flexibilities within the programme. It was a national exercise for all 39 NDC’s, not just BNDfC. There is a GO meeting on 5th December to look at the implications and the DCLG should have completed its reconciliation exercise by 12th December. 

JW asked if changes in the claiming of irrecoverable VAT would affect the programme and AA confirmed that GO had stated that the amount of grant to cover VAT remained unaffected..

AW said that the implications with the extra monitoring and the down-sizing of staff should be given consideration.

JV asked how important point 11 was on the paper regarding Accountable Bodies being responsible for ensuring NDC’s do not commit to funding any more projects. AA said it was very important in terms of financial reporting. The Accountable Body will not approve any more funding until there is a definite answer from DCLG on our programme budgetary position..
Lisa Swift (The Messenger) from the floor asked if the guidance affected the Pitsmoor Adventure Playground approval. AA said that it would but she wanted to say that the Partnership Board fully supported the playground. Lisa said that a lot of work had gone into the playground and it would be disappointing if it could now not be funded. She hoped the Board would do all it can. AW said it would be supported when the money was in the bank. 

JV requested that the words ‘local authority’ on the Board paper be changed to ‘local power’ to avoid confusion. This was agreed. 

Ian Clifford from the floor asked if the Study Support project was caught up in the guidance. He had been told by the Delivery Manager that it was OK – could he have confirmation? AA said that this had already been approved by the accountable body and the request to extend the project to July would be met by bringing forward next years expenditure. 


	Recommendations: 

That the Board:
3.3 Note the content of the report

3.4 Write to DCLG to express disappointment over the reduced local power to manage the programmes finances



	Accepted Recommendation: To note the contents and approve the writing of the letter to DCLG at the appropriate time.
Seconded: JV

	Recorded Vote
	Unanimous

	Action Point: The Executive Manager to write to DCLG


	Agenda Item no.: 8. Mid Year Monitoring Report


	Discussion: 

AA presented a piece of work by Yvonne Witter, Monitoring Officer for BNDfC. AA drew the Board’s attention to the underspend of 46% and the fact that match funding had not brought in as much as expected at 43%. 

CR asked if BNDfC has to get match funding to avoid claw back. AA said no.

AW asked that a letter be written to the Community Learning Campaign, who according to this report had not fulfilled requests to provide evidence of expenditure, to say how disappointed the Board was.

JW seconded.

CR asked what the procedure was for doing something stronger. AA replied that the project had finished in terms of NDC support but a letter from all of the Partnership Board would help. The staff are still there and still have access to their records but there is a reluctance to fulfil their obligations.  AA said she would be happy to draft a letter, send it out to the Board for comments then approval, then send it from the Chair and Vice-Chair on behalf of the full Board.

	Actions Required:  AA to send draft letter to Board.

	Recommendations:
 2.2  Notes the Report.

2.3
 That any further queries on the content be addressed directly to the Monitoring and Evaluation Officer via Ann Allen 

2.4  That the Board identifies any changes to the presented format that they would like to see.
2.5 That a letter is sent from the PB to CLC


	Accepted Recommendation on 2.2 2.3 and 2.4
	Noted

	Accepted Recommendation on 2.5
	Approved

	Recorded vote
	13 supported
1 absention


	Agenda Item no.: 9. Board Focus Report


	Discussion: AA read through the synopsis for the three Board Focus meeting held in October on Communications, the “Transforming Places” document and Spital Hill. 
AW thought this paper was a very good idea and regretted having missed the meetings due to illness. 

KP asked if Guidance 43 scuppered the Spital Hill proposal. AA said yes as it was in the same situation as the playground. 

JW said it was on the BCAF agenda and would need to talk to AA and Chris Birks.



	Recommendations:: 

That the Partnership Board: 
3.1 Note the contents of the Report

.

	Accepted Recommendation on 3.1
	Noted


	Agenda Item no.: 10. Programme Progress Report


	Discussion: AA reminded Board that this report is a compilation of reports from individual Delivery Managers on the portfolio of projects they manage. She drew attention to the good GCSE results in the Children and Young People’s report and the mainstreaming of the Emotional Wellbeing project.


	Actions Required:: AW asked for further information on the work of Street Pastors and asked it be noted she would like to thank Jon Cowley for his comprehensive report.

	Recommendation: 

That the Partnership Board: 

3.1 Notes the progress information provided

3.2 Notes that members can request further information on the above report by contacting the respective Managers or the Executive Manager.



	Accepted Recommendation on 3.1
	Noted


	Agenda Item no.: 11. Key messages from the Executive Manager


	AA asked Board members to let her know what they would like her to cover in this part of the agenda. The messages were:
· Finances – crucial to keep the information up to date
· The DCLG reconciliation and what it will mean for Burngreave and that Board will collectively have to manage some difficult decisions
· The meeting already mentioned with GO
· The next Board Awayday is 9th & 10th January which will factor in the DCLG update.
· The succession strategy is coming along with a very successful visit to Hull and the next visit will be to Bradford. AA recommended Board looked at the Bradford Trident website.
· There had been a very positive meeting with Sheffield City Council about mainstreaming which CR had influenced
· There was a local partnership event planned, jointly sponsored with BCAF and the Area Panel.


	Agenda Item no: 12: AOB



	AW asked how the audience members knew what was on the agenda. PI said the papers are sent out in advance to various places, such as Burngreave Library.

	Action required: PI to send AW the list of places who are sent copies of the Board papers

	CS reminded everyone there was a BCAF meeting on 6th December.


Meeting closed at 7.50pm.

	Minutes Agreed
	Date 
	Initials

	By Executive Manager and Chair

Ann Allen
	18.12.08
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	By Chair Chris Sissons
	17.12.08
	CS

	Circulated to Board Members 
	
	18.12.08


Those in Attendance and Observers

In attendance:

Ann Allen

Deputy Chief  Executive BNDfC

Pauline Isherwood
BNDfC
John Evans

Sheffield Futures
Observers:

Cherry Daniels
 BNDfC

Jon Cowley

BNDfC

Yvonne Witter 
 BNDfC

Deborah Willoughby BNDfC

Lisa Swift

The Messenger
Chris Birks

Sheffield City Council
Vernon Collymore
Sheffield Futures

Bev Paul

Sheffield Futures

Rohan Francis
Resident
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